

Established Since 1992

Board of Commissioners

Brian Wells, Chairman Zachary Engle, Secretary Steve Gunnell Darrell Harvey Gary Wright

Quality on Tap

August 5, 2022

Linda Bridwell Executive Director Kentucky Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

Re: Case No. 2021-00206

Dear Ms. Bridwell

Pursuant to the Commission's Order of July 8, 2021 in the above-referenced matter, enclosed for filing is Morgan County Water District's s explanation letter. This letter are true and accurate copies in paper medium of the electronic version of the documents uploaded to the Public Service Commission's Electronic Filing System this day.

On July 11, 2022 Morgan County Water District submitted an invoice from Hydra-Stop in the amount of \$4,604.00. This invoice covers a demo and parts used for a gate valve insertion. This product allows a utility to insert a gate valve without any disruption of water service to its customers. This will allow us to insert gate valve in our system where we need them to ultimately to help in our leak detection program. We have installed numerous zone pits in our system; this technology will allow to insert gate valves anywhere and with out disruption of water service to our customers and allow us to isolate potential leaks easier.

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 8, I certify that Morgan County Water District's August 5, 2022 electronic filing of this Report is a true and accurate copy of the same document being filed in paper medium; that the electronic filing was transmitted to the Commission on August 5, 2022 by electronic means in this proceeding.

Sincerely,

Shannon W. Elam General Manager